
 

LOMBARD POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Date: May 26, 2010 

 

To: Ray Byrne, Chief of Police 

 

From: Dane Cuny, Deputy Chief of Police 

 

Re: Gun Trade In for Rifle Barrels 

  

Our range officers have identified 12 old shotguns and one 9 mm rifle we no longer use 

and they wish to dispose of them to make room in our arsenal.  They have also identified 

the need to replace the barrels on 10 used military surplus M-16 rifles we own due to 

excessive wear.  We received these military rifles without cost and these upper barrel 

assemblies will greatly extend their useful life and are routine maintenance items. 

 

This proposed purchase contains a trade in allowance for the 13 guns toward the purchase 

of 10 AR-15 uppers from G.A.T. Guns, Inc. located in Dundee, Illinois.  Our range 

officers attempted to get additional quotes from other gun dealers but none responded to 

our requests. 

 

The costs for the proposed purchase and trade in are as follows: 

 

Ten (10) AR-15 Uppers      $5,490.00 

      

Trade in allowance for 13 guns      -$1,900.00 

       

    Total Purchase   $3,590.00 

 

The expense for the repair parts is budgeted in cost center 2120.756360. 

 

I believe the proposed trade in and purchase of new barrels will best serve our needs and 

respectfully request Village Board of Trustee approval.     

 

 

  

 


